## PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE

In accordance with 24 CFR 91.105 and as the lead agency for the Milwaukee Urban County Jurisdiction and the Milwaukee County HOME Consortium, Milwaukee County is holding a public hearing for input in the 2021 Annual Plan outlining the use of CDBG and HOME funds received from the US Department of Housing and Urban Development estimated to total \$2.8 million. This public hearing will include hearing oral presentations from all potential grant Sub-recipients who have timely submitted their grant proposals and are eligible grant applicants seeking to receive CDBG funds for the 2021 grant cycle.

The Economic and Community Development Committee is holding a public hearing on Monday, October 26, 2020 at 9:30 am which will be a virtual meeting live streamed on the County Legislative Information Center <a href="https://milwaukeecounty.legistar.com/Calendar.aspx">https://milwaukeecounty.legistar.com/Calendar.aspx</a>. Non-profit agencies are eligible to apply for these grants.

Public comments can be emailed to Victoria Toliver, Housing Program Manager CDBG/HOME at victoria.toliver@milwaukeecountywi.gov or can be mailed to the Milwaukee County Housing Department, located at 600 West Walnut Street, Suite 100, Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53212. If you would like to make your public comment by phone, please call 414-278-2948 between the hours of 8:00am and 4:30pm Monday through Friday and leave a voice mail message. For hearing impaired individuals, please dial 711. All public comments will be taken into consideration prior to the determining the use of funds.